
 City of  Cleve land Memorandum  
 Frank G. Jackson, Mayor  

  
  

 
TO:  Kevin J. Kelley, Chair 
  Committee of the Whole 
 
FROM:  Michael McGrath, Director 
  Department of Public Safety 
 
SUBJECT:  Ordinance No. 881-2019 Authorizing the Director of Public Safety to donate a 

vintage former Police boat known as “Jack F. Delaney” to the Cleveland 
Police Museum; and to enter into an agreement to make the donation (as 
amended) 

 
DATE:  August 21, 2019 
  

 
Ordinance No. 881-2019, if passed by Council, would authorize the Director of Public 
Safety the former Police boat, the “Jack F. Delaney”, to the Cleveland Police Museum. 
 
The Jack F. Delaney has been out of service for several years and is currently being leased 
by the City to the Cleveland Police Museum.  This Ordinance would authorize the Director 
of Public Safety to enter into an agreement with the Museum to donate the boat to the 
Museum.  This will enable them to make repairs to the boat as deemed necessary and to 
move the boat to different location(s).  The boat has been deemed no longer needed or 
not suitable for the use of any department or office of the City in accordance with C.O. 
181.19. 
 
Per amendment to this Ordinance, the Department of Public Safety will make 
arrangements to deliver the boat to the Cleveland Police Museum. 
 
 


